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RENTALS &  

RESERVATIONS 

If you would like to reserve or 
rent a ROOM in the church 
(for Bible studies, events, 
weddings, etc.) or rent the 
gym,  please  contact the 
church office at (308)234-2311 
or LReed@kearneyfb.org .  
New rental forms will be   
required for ALL reservations 
(including in house) in 2025.  
These forms are available at 
https://kearneyfb.org/room-
reservations/ or through the 
church office. Please NOTE 
the facility use reservations 
are visible on the calendar via 
the church website. Please 
double check your              
reservations on that           
calendar. 

First Forum 
June 2025 

Volume 3, Issue 6 

I just finished up a course for my degree which required me to submit a weekly response to a 

devotional.  I had thought of rewriting it for this newsletter, but all my attempts seemed to 

miss how this passage impacted me so below is what I originally wrote.  It probably gives 

more of an insight into my life than what you wanted but I hope it is helpful. 

In this devotional, I got stuck on the first verse that is mentioned.  I think I have gotten so 

used to the verse that, when referring to Jesus knocking at the door, it says, “I will come in 

and eat with that person.”. (Rev 3:20).  At some point in my development, it stopped seeming 

odd that the God of the universe would want to spend time with me, not necessarily for the 

purpose of giving direction or tasks, but that He would want to spend time with me because 

He just wanted to hang out.  To sit across the table over bread or soup.  What an odd thing 

for the King of the Universe to want to do with any of us.  What an odd thing to think of Him 

wanting this with me. 

I know that “hanging out” seems undignified when referring to God, but I don’t know what 

other word to use when someone knocks at the door in the hopes of just sharing a meal  

together, or coffee, not begging, but wanting connection.   

What an undignified God; who eats with sinners, invites Himself to dinner with Zacchaeus, 

runs to the prodigal, and spends time with children.  It seems He is more concerned with the 

relationship than the decorum. 

For some reason, it has become normal for me to imagine that God's actions are about a 

task or activity.  I think I have substituted the word task for the more accurate word “purpose”.  

The idea of Him eating with me is not based on Him having an ulterior motive, as if the time 

and sharing were not enough, or perhaps as if I am not enough on my own, that there is 

something He wants from me.  Even my questioning of why He would want to do this with me 

is misplaced.  I think there must be something about me, or a task He requires, that would 

make Him want this.  And since I cannot imagine what that would be, I cannot imagine Him 

doing this. But that is assuming it has to do with me.  It is more likely that He does this     

because of His character and nature. Perhaps He offers to eat with me simply because He 

wants to eat with me—what a wonderfully weird thing to consider. 

  

   ~ Pastor Mark 
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As we move into the second quarter of 2025, we are grateful for those who faithfully give to First Baptist. In 
April, First Baptist received $92,226 in giving. Combined with our first quarter giving of $296,898, this brings our 
total to $389,125 for the first four months of 2025.  When looking at the attached thermometer, we are behind 
the goals for the first quarter. We historically have had lower giving during the Summer months, so we front-
load the goals to help us make up the gap during that time. So, while we are keeping up with our expenses 
overall, we still want you to be aware of the needs to keep your giving consistent during this season. 
 
First Baptist’s total income from all sources for the first four months, excluding Capital Campaign contributions, 
was $404,539. Operating expenses totaled $475,508, resulting in a shortfall of $70,969. This deficit is primarily 
due to $44,000 in additional building projects, with the remainder attributed to the timing of expenses relative 
to income received. While this shortfall is concerning, the church currently has sufficient savings to cover the 
gap. 
 
Despite the challenges, First Baptist’s overall financial position remains strong. We encourage each of you to 
prayerfully consider how you can help ensure the church’s financial health. As faithful followers of Christ, we are 
called to be generous, regardless of how much we have. Giving back to God’s work through financial support 
enables the ministry of the church to continue—and it is through this generosity that we can experience great 
blessing. 
 
We can be reminded of the verses in 2 Corinthians 8:1–4: 
“And now, brothers and sisters, we want you to know about the grace that God has given the Macedonian 
churches. In the midst of a very severe trial, their overflowing joy and their extreme poverty welled up in rich 
generosity. For I testify that they gave as much as they were able, and even beyond their ability. Entirely on 
their own, they urgently pleaded with us for the privilege of sharing in this service to the Lord’s people.” (NIV) 
 
Paul reminds us that even in the face of hardship and persecution, the Macedonian believers gave generously. 
It was not the amount that mattered, but the spirit in which they gave. 
 
Let this serve as a reminder to us all: we have a responsibility to give as generously as we are able, to support 
the work of the church and to proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

  

NOTES FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE 

 
Searching for ways to  

give electronically?  

Scan here!  
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A friend loves at all times, and a brother is born for a time of adversity.               
Proverbs 17:17 

June 2025 

Celebrations 

Men’s Breakfast 

Men’s breakfast will be  
at 7:30am in the Multi-
purpose Room! 

Questions?  Contact       
William Bolen at                
308-627-5915 

Date Birthday Anniversary 

  

 
Chinwe Amoo Dale & Vonnie Martin 

Gordon & Elizabeth Steele 

June 2 Collin Jenkins, Connie Simmons, Kara Stevens Zach & Kaelyse Adler 

June 3 Shawn Krueger, Michaela Watts, 

Claire Spivey 

  

June 4 Derek Mitchell, Drew Wagner, 

Brielle Kenney, Saylor Wagner 

Braylen & Alyssa Luke 

June 5 Dennis Bedke, Charity Allan, Denton Bradley   

June 6 Kerry McNish, Kassidy Clark, Sonya Griffith Paul & Amy Pape 
Soren & Sam Brunken 
Chris & Kate Roehrich 
Robert & Elaine Colson 

June 7 Julia Sparks, Ben Gillming Dennis & Lynelle Miller 

June 8 Jessica Dunn  

June 9 Tim Martin, Meggan Gangwish Larry & Elena Schmidt 

June 10 Emily de Kluyver, Elaine Colson   

June 11 Al Halstead   

June 12 Linda Kay Liscano, Elsie Nordhues   

June 13 Annie Littlejohn   

June 14   Lue & Charity Allan 

June 15   Jared & Angela Samuelson 

June 16 Pat Wood   

June 17 Larry Kenton, Analise Narcisse Paul & Robin Hanson 

June 18 Jackson Steele, Larry Medley, Ryker Murdoch, 
Teegan Nordhues 

  

June 19   John & Kathy Arnold 
Bill & Mary Peters 

Clayton & Rochelle Edwards 
June 20 Val Gwin, William Rodehorst 

  

Tyler & Jordan Cretacci 

June 21   Bill & Reesa Bebb 

June 22     

June 23 Addilyn Bettles Aaron & Kara Estes 

Joshua & Charice Murdoch 
June 24 Brayden Hutsell   

June 25 Jaxon Arehart  

June 26 Joe Limbach, Emmy Moench Joe & Becky Lucas 

June 27 Tyler Brandt, Sheryl Robison   

June 28 Kent Olson, Cody Cervantes 

Nalani Danielson, Hattie Pape 

Gary & Charlene Jezbera 
Tim & Kyla Martin 

Ben & KateLyn Gillming 
Trenton & Lori Reed 

June 29 Bennett Murdoch, Melvina Bundy   

June 30 John Bisbee, Jeff Griss, Titus Goodwin,    Murphy 
Narcisse  

Jerry & Julie Stall 
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Card List 

“Carry each other’s burdens, and in this way you will 
fulfill the law of Christ.”   
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KFBC Staff 
 

Sean Dougherty, Senior Pastor  Mark de Kluyver, Assoc. Pastor 
sdougherty@kearneyfb.org  mdekluyver@kearneyfb.org 
 

Jason Purdy, Youth Pastor   
jpurdy@kearneyfb.org    

 
Lori Reed, Office Manager  Jennifer Liljehorn, Business Manager 
Lreed@kearneyfb.org   jliljehorn@kearneyfb.org  
 
Doug Samuelson, Custodial Manager Chuck Kreis 
dsamuelson@kearneyfb.org  Facility Maintenance Manager 
     ckreis@kearneyfb.org 

 

 

 
 

Kearney First Baptist 
3610 6th Avenue 

Kearney, NE 68845 
 

Phone: 308-234-2311 
 

E-mail: 
contact@kearneyfb.org 

 

Did you know… 

The calendar is also available to view on the church 
website? https://kearneyfb.org/calendar/ 


